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Newsletter
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Program Schedule:
June 21 – In/Out Picnic at Nordyke

June 28 - 

July 5 – Meeting? Or Dark?

Upcoming Events:

June 18 – Ice Cream Social

July 22, 23 – NITC

Aug. 18-21 – Lyon County Fair

Sept. 10 – Taste of the Valley

Ice Cream Social: This Saturday (June 18) is our Ice Cream Social at the historic Nordyke House.  There is a lot of local interest in this house, so this event is as much a community service as it is a fund raiser for Rotary.  We do make a little money at it but the main reason we make money is that all the ice cream and toppings are donated.  In any case it is usually a fun event to be part of.

     Prices need a little help setting things up this year so if a few able bodied members will show up about noon on Saturday to put out tables and chairs and put up a couple of  shade canopies it will be a great help.  Of course, those of you who have volunteered to bring ice cream and serve the ice cream and help with the parking need to be here before 1:00 when the public is invited.

In/Out Picnic: I don’t know where this name came from and I sure didn’t know what was being talked about when I first heard it, but it has become sort of a tradition to have a picnic celebration of the past years efforts and start working on next years projects.  Mary Swirsky will be installed as President of the Yerington Rotary Club for the 2016-17 Rotary year.  She has been doing a lot of the leading for the past couple of months, but now it will become her responsibility to keep us moving in a useful direction.  Judy Price has consented (since the house is already cleaned up for the Ice Cream Social) to host the picnic at the Nordyke house.  Some of the food is left over from the Spring Picnic/Dance event of last month.  No we are not having warmed up food cooked and frozen back then.  We didn’t BBQ all of the Country ribs we had ready for that event, so they will be BBQ’d fresh next Tuesday.  They will be accompanied with potatoes, corn on the cob and a variety of appetizers brought in by volunteers.

       We will have quite a few chairs left over from the Ice Cream Social, but if you have some handy bring a chair or two.   This is a family meeting.  Spouses and children are welcome.

Night in the Country: That time of year is coming again.  We have agreed to help out with the beer sales again at this years Night in the Country festival.  Not everyone approves of 

everything that goes on at this event but being a part of it, even a small part, gives us more input with Boys and Girls Club than we would have otherwise.  They are not happy with everything that goes on either.  Maybe we can help them improve it.

     It is a nice source of income for Rotary

and  we have agreed to participate again this year.  We need 15 workers each night (Fri. July 22 and Sat. July 23).  You must register with NITC so they can do a background check on you.  You can not work the event if you are not registered and checked.  To register, go to www.nightinthecountry.org. , click on the INFO tab and then on Volunteer.  Fill in the information requested.  I agree that it is offensive and  security wise scary.  We have had to do it for the last two years and haven’t had a problem yet.  Lets hope our luck continues.  Boys and Girls Club insists that they have no choice on this.  Their insurance requires it.  

     You need to be registered before the end of June, so get on it and get it done as soon as possible.  Be sure to register as working for Rotary.

Taste of the Valley: One of the next big events for us will be YTA’s Taste of the Valley fund raiser (Sept. 9 and 10).  This is becoming a significant event for the area and it is an opportunity for Rotary to play an important role.  We have always been a part of  the event, but starting last year when YTA decided to have a Saturday night dinner to follow their Friday night ravioli dinner we have gained the honor of preparing the Saturday dinner.  This year, after discussions with Roy Enochson, of YTA, our Board of Directors decided we did not have the man power to plan and prepare the dinner as well as operating one of the bars.  We will just do the dinner.  Peggy is suggesting we do a “Nevada style Luau” .  This event is billed by YTA as an Agri-GALA “Farm to Fork”  event.  All of the food must be come from local producers.  It will be fun and challenging to do, but we have to start on it and get the whole thing planned out.  We need local veggies (we know where to get them) and we need a pig to roast and we will probably have a beef dish as well.  If you have some suggestions or are willing to help out with event, talk to Peggy or Mary or someone.

Aprons and shirts: It has been a long time since we ordered Rotary aprons and/or Rotary shirts.  NITC rules require you to wear their tee shirt, but you can wear a Rotary apron over it or a Rotary hat.  That way we do get a little bit of publicity for what we do.  A move is afoot to order some aprons with the Rotary symbol on it.  If we organize things a little we can even get names put on them.  We will have a signup sheet available at the next meeting for anyone who is interested in getting one.  If you can’t make the next meeting email Prices (tomjudyprice@gmail.com) and tell us what you want.

Help needed: We still need several positions filled in order to keep us going as a successful active club.  We need the Sergeant-at-Arms type person (or persons).  These people are responsible for completing the attendance role as members come in to meetings and keeping the list of money collected as members and guests come in.  It is a good place for new members to learn about other members.  Maybe we can get several pairs of people to rotate through this job so no one is responsible every week.

     We need someone to take over Lucy’s position as Program Chairman.  The primary job here is keeping track of what programs are scheduled and if necessary encouraging members to bring in good programs.

      A FaceBook page manager.  Keep our FaceBook page updated and showing the world what we do.

Budget: Treasurer Candy LoBue presented the budget for next year at the June 14 Board meeting.  There is a lot more to it than I can summarize here, but it lists over $40,000 in expenses.  This is the expenses we usually have, and there are always projects that come up unexpectedly.  Be ready for a busy year so we can raise enough money to carry on.

If you want to see the budget, ask Candy or one of the Board members who received a copy at the meeting.

July 5 meeting? The first Tuesday in July is July 5th, the day after a 3 day July 4th weekend.  Should we have a regular meeting or go dark?  Mary says she is ready and willing to have a regular meeting if that is what the Club wants.  Let Mary or Prices know what your vote is.  Chef George Dini would like to know before July 5th.
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